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Caves Beach Public School

Learning to Live

Park Avenue

Caves Beach 2281

Phone: (02)49 711838      Fax: (02)49 721346

email: cavesbeach-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
Wednesday 21st November 2018
KINDERGARTEN 2019…THE COUNTDOWN IS ON!
Dear Parents and Carers,

As we approach the end of the school year, it’s time for us to confirm some details for your child’s start to school in 2019. 
Best Start Assessment and 1st DAY

Your child will commence Kindergarten on MONDAY 4th February 2019 at 10am after the literacy Best Start Assessments have been completed. Please ensure that you have made an online appointment for your child to complete this testing. If you are experiencing difficulty with this booking, please call into the office so we can assist. To make the appointment go to: 

 www.schoolinterviews.com.au   EVENT CODE: ud7a4  -   Select  GO
Enter your details & choose a time that suits.
On that first day, please meet at the hall at 10am to drop off your child. 
Start and Finish times

	DATES
	START TIME
	FINISH TIME

	Day 1 – Monday 4 February 
	10:00am
	2:30pm from Hall

	Next 2 weeks 

Tuesday 5 February - Friday 15 February
	9:15am - (Buddies will have organised a meeting point)
	2:30pm from Hall

	From Monday 18 February
	9:15am
	3:00pm arranged meeting point


Students finish early for the first couple of weeks to assist with the transition to school. Whilst they can be collected from the hall at 2:30pm each day during that 2 weeks, teachers will be available to informally chat with parents and supervise remaining students until 3:00pm. Normal finishing times resume on Monday 18 February 2019.
Before Starting School
· Write your child’s name on everything! 
· Teach your son to use a urinal if he doesn’t know already. 
· The night before the first day of school
· Lay out your child’s clothes, shoes and socks.

· You may want to make your child’s lunch tonight and put it in the fridge.

· Help your child to pack their school bag. Pack a spare pair of underpants, socks and a change of clothes in a plastic bag. Let your child know these are in their backpack in case they have any toilet accidents at school.

The First Day
· Be positive and happy about the first day with your child.

· Let your child dress themselves as much as possible.

· Tie long hair back or plait hair.

· Apply sunscreen to your child each morning.

· They will need to wear their school hat when outside the classroom.

· Take photos!

The First Weeks of School

· We will let you know when you may need to pack items for activities such as sport, art or library.

· Children are often very tired in the first few weeks - Your child needs lots of sleep.

· Give your child a healthy breakfast to get them through the day.

· Make sure your child knows who will pick them up each day.

· Check your child’s bag each night for school notes and lunch leftovers.

· Try to establish regular morning routines. Start a home reading routine.

· Talk to the teacher about helping in the classroom, if you can.

· Chat to your child about their day at school.

· It is very important that your child still has time to relax, play outside and do things that they enjoy once they start school.
Eating at school 
Eating at school will be a different experience for your child compared with eating at home or at preschool. There are no places to keep food hot or cold. Children often sit on the grass or on benches and balance their food on their knees. They will also need to be able to open everything that their food is wrapped in and they won’t want to spend so much time eating that they miss out on playing.

Tips to help your child

· Pack food that is easy to open, easy to eat and not messy.

· Write their name on their lunch box, water bottle and any other containers.

· Include a frozen drink bottle to keep food cold. Wrap it in a tea towel in case it leaks. 

· Use insulated lunch boxes or cooler bags.

· Avoid using plastic wrap because children find it hard to pull apart.

· Remind your child to wash their hands before eating and to use the toilet at recess and lunch.

· If you make lunches the night before, store them in the fridge until school time.

· Pack a water bottle for your child each day and remind them that they can also get water from the taps or bubblers throughout the day.
Crunch ‘n’ Sip (also known as Fruit Break)
· Cut fruit into pieces (squeeze a little lemon on apples, pears or bananas to stop them going brown) and put them in a small container. Only pack as much fruit as they are likely to eat in 5 minutes!

· Cut up vegetables such as carrots, celery and cucumber.
Other information
Here are some links to sites that may assist your preparation – some we have already mentioned in previous handouts.

· Getting Ready for School Booklet (the green book that you all received in the information pack)

http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/media/downloads/schoolsweb/gotoschool/primary/gettingreadyforschool.pdf



· What happens in Kindergarten?
http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/wellbeing/development/what-happens-in-kindergarten
· School A to Z – Practical tips for parents  
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/practical-help-for-parents-and-carers/starting-primary-school
· Caves Beach Public School

http://www.cavesbeach-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
The Kindergarten teachers for 2019 are yet to be finalised due to our growing  enrolments.  Whilst classes will be almost finalised prior to the students’ arrival on Day 1, there may be some shuffling in that first week. Classes will be finalised by the Friday. 
There will be a Parent Information Meeting at some stage in the first few weeks of school. You will hear more information about what will be happening in Kindergarten at Caves Beach Public School in 2019.
We are still waiting for a number of Kindergarten surveys (information sheet about your child) to be returned. Please return to the school ASAP.

We look forward to seeing you in 2019, and we wish you all the very best for a happy and healthy Christmas and New Year. If you have any questions in the meantime, please don’t hesitate to contact us via email or at the school.

Kind regards,

Sue Gibson






Michelle Pascoe
Principal







K-2 Assistant Principal
� EMBED Word.Document.12 ���








[image: image2.emf] 



image1.png








